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Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time


Saturday, February 4


Vigil Mass     
 

5:00 p.m.
     + Edward Gregory

  
Sunday, February 5
 8:30 a.m.

     + Helena Subtil
10:00 a.m.

        People of the Parish
 5:00 p.m.

     + William Casale


       Monday, February 6
7:30 a.m. 
       Memorial Society 



Tuesday, February 7
7:30 a.m.

      +Fred Morrow

  
Wednesday, February 8
5:00 p.m.
            + Jessica Cimmino

                              + Frank & +Jeanette Scurato


Thursday February 9

7:30 a.m.            + Ron Fry



Friday, February 10




Saint Scolastica 




7:30 a.m.
     + Zelma Marie Breen

   
Saturday, February 11



Vigil Mass

 5:00 p.m.

      + Mr. & Mrs. McMurtrie



Sunday, February 12


       Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time
8:30 a.m. 

      + Ignazio Reitano    
10:00 a.m.

      + Andy Satorski
5:00 p.m.

      People of the Parish
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MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS
+Bread & Wine+
Maryanne Edwarads
+Candle for Mary+
Special Intention
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention for living members for $25.00 a week. 
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
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If you have added someone to the Prayer List, please keep us posted on their condition so that our list will be updated.

Joyce Hanula, Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, Rita Payor,
Helen Plank, Susan Wiecek Shecter, Margaret Drack, Cheryl Hayes,
Maria Rossi, Florence Unverzagt, Karen Kleinschmidt, Patricia Ronan,
Antoinette Rossi, Patricia Doyle, Carol Ostrowski, Emerson Harper,
Josephine Dehlinger, Herb Fialia, Genevieve Mroczko, Marie Bodnar,
Peggy Reynolds, Marilyn Rinfret, Kathleen McGreevy,Phyllis Mason,
Renee Giliberti, Noel Gowran, Debbie Canuso-Danley, Claire Watson,
Rebecca Rannazzisi, Mary Ann Laskoski, Catherine Nugent, 
Fr. Kevin Casey.

Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
                        Collection for January 29 - $6,058.00
                                   Mail Donations - $ .00


Total Plate Collection $ .00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m.
Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.


January 29, 2017 – Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time
“Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.”  MATTHEW 5:3.

This one confuses people.  Replace the word “humble” for “poor” and it makes more sense.  People that are humble recognize their dependence on God and trust that He will provide all that they need.  Unfortunately, for many of us, pride and ego enters our lives and we think we can live without God.  Remember – God first in all circumstances.
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Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  
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We are currently in need of Eucharistic Ministers for our weekend Masses.  Eucharistic Ministers are called upon to minister the Body and Blood of Christ.  The ministers accomplish this by strengthening their faith from within and sharing it with the faithful at communion time.  It is a most rewarding and uplifting experience.  If you are interested in serving this ministry, please contact Fr. Damian through the parish office.  


2017 Bishop’s Annual Appeal

Ambassadors for Christ

Please watch your mailbox for a letter from Bishop Checchio coming to you this week announcing the 2017 Bishop’s Annual Appeal.  You will be interested to know that Bishop Checchio after a number of meetings and in consultation with many of the pastors and staff, has made some changes to the Appeal.  The first, as you probably already noticed, the Appeal has been moved from the fall to a Lenten campaign.  The active phase has been condensed and the number of solicitation mailings has been reduced.  Another significant change is the reintroduction of Parish Rebates.  To allow parishes to share in the success of the Appeal, Bishop Checchio is offering parishes a rebate of 50% of the amount collected over goal.  
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God Bless You!  We appreciate your support for our Religious and Charitable Works.   Quick Code for IMMEDIATE DONATIONS.  Help us Preserve Our Blessings and Our Church
◄SCAN THIS CODE & DONATE NOW!
Use your phone or tablet to scan the Corpus Christi Code.  On-line Giving Code for your weekly or monthly support.

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: Or use the Corpus Christi Quick Code for Immediate Donations.  See Quick Code info on next page of bulletin.

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started
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ARE YOUR ENTRIES IN THE DRUM???
Please consider supporting our parish in purchasing the buy two get one free special!  Perhaps you can offer them to people outside the parish if you cannot purchase the two.  This is our sole big fundraiser for the parish.  Our profit doubled from the previous year selling them this way.  The calendars make great year-round gifts.  Extra calendars are available at the parish office during regular office hours.  Our next drawing date is Tuesday, February 7th at 1:00 p.m. in the parish office.  We are approximately 200 entries short of last year.  Help us to achieve our goal!


First Friday Devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus
An excellent practice recommended by all the saints, especially St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, (1647-160), is devotion to Jesus in the Most Blessed Sacrament in which through our prayer in silent adoration we make reparation to the Sacred Heart of Jesus for the sins which have offended God in this world mocking our Savior and His great goodness and love.  If possible, for 9 consecutive months attend Mass on First Friday, receiving Holy Communion, if in need of the Sacrament of Penance receive it as well.  It has been the time-honored practice as well to make a holy hour before Jesus in the Most Holy Eucharist on First Friday of the month which is observed here at the parish church from 3 pm – 7:30pm, Confession at 6:15-7pm, followed by Benediction at 7:30 p.m.  All parishioners are invited to offer a minimum of 7 minutes of prayer for the intention of Evangelization, please consider the Lord’s merciful invitation to pray and rest in Him, “I am deeply grieved, even to death, remain here, and stay awake with me (Matt26:38)

St. Margaret Mary has said, “The divine heart of Jesus is an abyss of all blessings, and into it the poor should always submerge their needs.  It is an abyss of joy in which all of us can immerse our sorrows.  It is an abyss of lowliness to counteract our foolishness, an abyss of mercy for the wretched, an abyss of love to meet our every need.”



Over the next several weeks the parish bulletin will include some information on the Catechesis on Matrimony.  

The Importance and Dignity of the Sacrament of Matrimony
3. Furthermore, the institution of Marriage itself and conjugal love are, by their very nature, ordered to the procreation and formation of children and find in them, as it were, their ultimate crown.  Children are thus truly the supreme gift of Marriage and contribute greatly to the good of the parents themselves.
February is Catholic Spirit Month
The annual drive to support our diocesan newspaper, The Catholic Spirit, is taking place during the month of February, National Catholic Press Month.  Please support their good work by using the envelope in your packet.  Any amount you contribute will show your support for the ministry of The Catholic Spirit and will be greatly appreciated.  And please remember to take home a copy of the paper – it has a special role to play in your life as a practicing Catholic.



Catholic Charities is currently seeking volunteers for the Connections Program.

Both male and female mentors are needed to participate in one-to-one activities and be a role model to young people.  Do you
1. Have a minimum of three hours per week to offer a child?

2. Like having fun?

3. Reside in or near Middlesex County or Franklin Township?

4. Want to make a difference in a child’s life?

Contact Jeanette Cullen at (732) 738-1323 or jcullen@ccdom.org, for more information.
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Saint Augustine Hymnal  - It’s not too late to donate a hymnal In Memory of a Loved One or just having a family name in the book.  
Any parishioner who would like to consider donating a hymnal as a memorial gift, for the cost of $25 per book, please call the parish office.  A name plate will be placed in the front cover of the hymnal, dedicating the book to the prayerful memory of your loved one.  Forms are available in the church or at the parish office.  Please Note:  Hymnal Dedications are now posted on the back bulletin board in the church.  
****************************************************
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CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS FOR 2016


STATEMENTS ARE DONE BY REQUEST ONLY.  CALL THE PARISH OFFICE DURING REGULAR HOURS OR FILL OUT THE INFORMATION BELOW AND RETURN TO THE PARISH OFFICE OR DROP IN ANY COLLECTION BASKET.





NAME ________________________________________________





ADDRESS _____________________________________________





PHONE NO. ____________________________________________





MAIL  ________________        PICK UP _________________

















